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From our Honorary 
COLONEL COMMANDANT 
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PRESIDENT'S  
REPORT 
 

Well here we are again in 
the midst of winter 
weather and hopefully 
avoiding the aches and 
pains that can go with it. 
Since last newsletter we 
have acknowledged 

another Anzac Day and also enjoyed the annual 
Anzac function once again held at Warradale. 

The function was attended by 60 association 
members and friends which is a good number. It is 
always great to have a good turn out and catch up 
in a relaxed and enjoyable social setting. It 
confirms my belief that while we are a small 
association, we do embrace the traditions and 
esprit de corps that goes with being part of the 
RAEME family. 

The BBQ was well managed by John Howard and 
Brian Holmes, and Marg Culley was busy as usual 
helping with salads and kitchen work. There was a 
slight concern when one of the BBQs seemed to 
flare up with flames being much bigger than the 
norm and quite obviously being out of control. 
Despite that the snags and steaks survived (along 
with the cooks) and we all got a great feed. 

The raffle prizes were of good standard and this 
resulted in a high number of tickets being sold and 
some very happy winners. Thanks to Judy Moyses 
and everyone involved with the raffles.The 
traditional Remembrance Ceremony was 
conducted at 2100 with support from Grant Kuchel 
and Colonel Cocker. There is a full article and 
photos on the function in this newsletter. 

Anzac Day itself was as always a great day and 
once again the wet weather held off for the march, 
although I did get wet at the Glenelg dawn service. 
We had a good number in our contingent with 
approximately 25 -30 members in the group. The 
march went off well albeit there was a bit of stop 
start and marking time (well trying) due to the traffic 
jam that seems to be unavoidable. 

At the completion of the march we all went in 
different directions but there was a group of about 
half dozen who made their way to the Metropolitan 
Hotel in Grote Street where a RAEME gathering 
had been arranged by ASM 16 ALR, WO1 Jason 
Jarrett,. By 1300 there was a group of 
approximately 20 enjoying drinks along with some 
snacks that had been funded by HOC Cell. This 
was a great initiative and something we hope can 
be arranged and advised widely for future Anzac 
days. Well done and thanks to Jason for organising 
this. 

The major event this year is our Corps 75th 
anniversary. To mark the occasion in SA, we are 
holding a anniversary dinner on Friday 25th August 
at the Naval Military and Airforce Club in Hutt 
Street. The dinner is for all serving or ex serving 
members of RAEME and full details including costs 
are provided in this newsletter. Please note that 
numbers are limited so if you hesitate you could 
miss out.  

Keep well and I look forward to catching up with 
many of you at our functions.  

Arte Et Marte 

Richard Moyses 
President 

 

Message from the  
Representative Colonel Commandant  

Officers, Artificers and Craftsmen of 
RAEME, 

To mark the 75th Anniversary – the 
Diamond Jubilee of the Corps – 
planning is underway to celebrate the 
Corps’ many achievements. This will 
include a range of commemorative 
activities culminating in a RAEME Gala Dinner, 
Parade and Plaque laying at the Australian War 
Memorial in early Dec 17. 

There is much to celebrate given the Corps’ 
success and technical excellence over the last 75 
years in maintaining the Army’s equipment and 
systems in a battleworthy condition since its 
creation in the crucible of the Desert War in North 
Africa in 1942. The Corps has served with 
distinction in every modern theatre of war and 
peace keeping operation since that date and 
members of the “Can Do” Corps continue to serve, 
delivering technical excellence in Army’s many 
operation theatres abroad today.  

The Corps has also had a key role in nation 
building in modern Australia by generating over 50 
thousand engineers, artificers and tradesmen for 
Australian Industry. During these celebrations we 
should take pause to recognise that we stand on 
the shoulders of giants, the men and women of the 
Corps that went before us in creating the 
outstanding organisation RAEME is today. Many of 
these former members will be at the 75th 
celebrations and I urge the current and former 
members of the Corps to celebrate together our 
many achievements on the 75th Anniversary 
Diamond Jubilee.  

Arte et Marte  

Dave McGahey Brigadier (Retired)  
Representative Colonel Commandant RAEME 
From RAEME Newsletter Edition 32 Apr 2017 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA 
DIARY DATES 2017 

 

 Activity/Function Date 
 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 17th August 

 -  RAEME 75th Anniversary Dinner Friday 25th August 

 - RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 5th September 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 19th October 

 - RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) TBC 

 - Annual General Meeting Sunday 3rd December 

 - RAEME Birthday Family Function Sunday 3rd December 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

NONE ADVISED for SA 
 

 

 

 
 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 
 

Reported from the Queensland Association and Online website (see below): 

Eddie SMITH 
Recovery Mechanic 

Passed away on the 12 Dec 16 

• Alan William WILSON 

17th Intake VM 
161 Ind Recce Flt, SVN, 1968/69 

Passed away peacefully on 28 Dec 16 

 
David Raymond LEWIS 

NS CFN 17 Construction Wkps  
Passed away on 30 Aug 16 

MAJ John Power 
9

th
 Intake and OCS 

OC 1Fd Sqn Wksp RAEME Nui Dat 
Passed away 1 Nov 16 

Ian William SPENCE 
103 RAEME Workshops Vietnam 

Passed away 24 Oct 16 

• Rodney Guy MORRIS 

17th Intake F&T 
161 Ind Recce Flt, SVN, 1968/69 as 

Airframe Fitter 
passed away on 22 Feb 17 

• James ‘Jimmy’ McNulty ROONEY 

Passed away peacefully on 24 Feb17 
aged 99 years 

Peter "Boonga" COLEMAN 
28th Intake F&T 

Passed away 12 Mar 17 

Jim JONES 
13th Intake VM 

183 Recce Flt PNG from 73 – 75 
Passed away 26 Mar 17 

Peter LARSEN 
23rd Intake F&T 

Passed away 7 Apr 17 

• Barry ANDERSON 

NS Scheyville Class 3/68 
Died of leukaemia on 6 Mar 17 

• Peter Coleman 

28th Intake F&T 
Passed away on 12 Mar 17 

 
Ronald Vincent JERVIS 
15th Intake VM and OCS 

LT in 102 Field Workshop1968-69 
Passed away 16 Jun 17 

Des KEIHNE 
Bandiana and Northern Command 

Wkps 
Passed away 28 Jun 17 

 

 

 

Online lists of recent RAEME members Deaths and Illnesses are always available at: 

http://www.raeme.org.au/index.php/notices/vale-alt 

http://www.sa.raeme.org.au/index.php/notices/vale-report 
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The AEME/RAEME Association of SA is pleased to invite you to the 

RAEME 75th Anniversary Dinner 
When – Friday 25th August 2017 – 1830 for 1900 

Where – The Naval Military and Air Force Club, 111 Hutt Street Adelaide 

Who – The dinner is open to all currently serving and ex serving members of RAEME 

Costs – $50/head; Please note this is subsidised by funds from RAEME Head of Corps Cell provided for 
75th Anniversary events. 

Format – Sit down 3 course dinner 

Drinks – From bar at guests expense 

Dress – Serving Members  
 SNCOs, WOs and Officers – Mess Dress  

Other Ranks – 2F - General Duty Dress Cold Weather (minus sweater khaki), or  
 Female – Evening wear/After five attire  
 Male - Suit, Jacket and Tie  
Ex Serving Members  
 Female – Evening wear/After five attire  
 Male - Suit, Jacket and Tie  
Note – for guests wearing civilian attire miniature medals are to be worm if issued  

 

Please see the attached flyer for more information and RSVP details 
 

 

Happy 75
th

 Anniversary  

REME 
 
While we are celebrating our 75th Anniversary we must 
also remember that out sister Corps in the British Army 
is doing the same except they are 2 months older than us (1st October). 
 
The SA chapter of the REME Association have advised that they are holding 
a Commemorative Lunch on Sunday 1st October at the Elizabeth Tavern 
(Southern side of Elizabeth Shopping Centre) commencing at 12.00 noon 
precisely. They advise that the venue is providing a 2 for 1 Meal Deal and 
are inviting RAEME Members to join them for this important occasion. 

If you wish to attend please advise Don Harvy (0412 021 411 or 
harvy@adam.com.au) by 18th September and he will advise our 
REME brothers of numbers attending. 
 
  

mailto:harvy@adam.com.au
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Change of President for the 
RAEME National Association 

 
As we have been reporting in the Newsletter for the last 12 
months, initially Phil Coppin and then our President MAJ 
Richard Moyses have been holding down the position of 
President of the RAEME National Association during 
2015-2017. MAJ Moyses has been ably assisted by our 
Secretary Don Harvy.  

The interim constitution specifies that the presidency rotates 
annual between State Associations and it is now time to 
“pass the baton” and the role is being taken over by 
members of the Victorian Association. 

 

MAJ Moyses has written an Outgoing President’s Report which is shown below for your information. 

 

RAEME NATIONAL ASSOCIATION REPORT – CHANGES AT THE TOP.  

The purpose of this report is to provide advice on the progress of handing over my responsibilities, as the 
President of the RAEME National Association (RNA), to the incoming President, Dennis Clarke. I also want 
to provide readers with a general report on the activities of the RNA. Dennis Clarke of RAV, and the 
Victorian Vietnams Veterans Chapter, will take over my responsibilities as President in April 2017. He is 
also the current Vice President of RNA.  

Firstly, may I highlight the ongoing work of Ray Norman, and his helpers, in managing the Spanner Pack 
Program – their work is first class and their results are the envy of other Corps. I am sure all Corps 
Committee Members have seen the letters of thanks from deployed RAEME soldiers and officers 
expressing their gratitude.  

Secondly, on the technology front, the RNA is extremely fortunate to have a loyal band of webmasters, 
including Richard Legge, Alex Smithers, Dean Ellis, Pete Matthews, Craig Mahoney, Lyell Wedd and Pat 
Marley who make up the RAEME National Support Team (RNST). These guys put in an extraordinary 
amount of personal time to enhancing, maintaining and protecting the RNA website, along with supporting 
the state organisations with websites and internal processes. They are also key to the ongoing growth with 
the RAEME social network.  

Thirdly, another major milestone was recently realised, when the ‘members view of RAEME Corps History’ 
on the RNA website was opened in late October. This site allows RAEME stories, information and photos to 
be uploaded by individuals, who wish to share important historical aspects related to the Corps. There are 
numerous checks in place to ensure content is appropriate, and suitable for publishing, but also doesn’t 
compromise security. It is important to note the site is not intended to be a repository for official Corps 
history archives. It is possible some articles submitted for, but not used in ‘With Skill and Fighting’, may 
appear on the site, but that would be up to the HOC.  

Finally, in regard to an RNA Newsletter, Lyell Wedd has been hard at work patiently designing an agreed 
template for the newsletter. The newsletter content will be made up of reports from committee, articles from 
state organisations and general information and is now almost compiled and ready for publication of the 
first edition.  

While in the role of President, I have been fortunate to have the support of all state representatives together 
with that of RNA Committee Secretary Don Harvy, and Treasurer CAPT Justin Pape. I would also like to 
thank Colonel David Cocker, COL COMDT SA/NT/WA, for his advice and wise counsel on numerous 
occasions this year. May I introduce the new Committee: 

President  Dennis Clarke  

Secretary  Alan Rogers  

Treasurer  Aranka Illia  

Vice President  TBA  
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Committee Members 

RAACT  Larry Foley  

RANQ  Gus Angus  

RANT   Kevin Forster  

RAQ  Jeff Maurice  

RASA  Richard Moyes  

RAT  Russell.Clarke  

RAV  Mike Newbond  

RAWA  Dale Whelan  

RNSW  Brendan Robertson  

HOC Rep  MAJ Perri Hobbs perri.hobbs@defence.gov.au  

National Webmaster - Dean Ellis (Townsville)  

In the immediate future, I see the RNA priorities being to settle in a new President and Executive, finalise 
the constitution, and raise the profile and awareness of the RNA, in the wider RAEME community. I am very 
confident the RNA is set up for success and represents the values expected within our Corps.  
 
Richard Moyses 
President   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

RAEME LUNCHEON 

Note NEW LOCATION 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The next Luncheon get-together for all ex-serving AEME or RAEME personnel will be 

held on Tuesday 5th September at the RSL's Avoca Hotel, 893 South Road, 

Clarence Gardens, at 12:00 noon. This Luncheon is organised by Bob Killoran.  

If anyone would like to attend, please contact Bob Killoran on 0412 060 315 before 

Friday 1st September so he can let the hotel know how many to cater for.  

If you know of others who spent time with AEME or RAEME, please let them know or 

bring them along. 

 

WHY NOT JOIN US AND BRING SOME FRIENDS 

mailto:perri.hobbs@defence.gov.au
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ANZAC DAY 2017 

MARCH REPORT 
 
Based on a verbal report provided by MAJ Moyses 

 

I was away for ANZAC Day this year and no one I 
have spoken to has any pictures I can use. I will 
leave in a couple of general photos of our March 
banners for information. 

If anyone can provide me with appropriate 
pictures I will include them in the next 
Newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Adelaide ANZAC DAY March is the highlight of 
the year for a number of our veterans. The weather 
was kind this year with no rain. RAEME was 
reasonably well represented again this year but we 
can always do with more marchers. Our Association 
President MAJ Richard Moyses CSM proudly led the 
Association Group  
 

RAEME VIETNAM VETERANS - GROUP 8  
 

 

 

 

 

The Vietnam RAEME Group was again led by MAJ 
AJ Lee and the group gets stronger each year as 
more RAEME veterans decide to march with their 
corps rather than their parent unit.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Their banner is becoming a true rallying point for all 
RAEME soldiers who served in Vietnam and 
hopefully numbers will continue to grow. We look 
forward each year to seeing it carried with the 
greatest of pride. 

 

AEME/RAEME ASSOCIATION - GROUP 13  

This year the numbers were pretty good with almost 
thirty RAEME “soldiers” proudly marching behind 
our leader and a real sense of camaraderie 
prevailed during the march. 
 

The Torrens Parade Ground has for a number of 
years been the unofficial post march meeting place 
as it was convenient, at least for a quick drink/chat 
after the march.  
 
This year the “Soldiers from the Hill” (Woodside) 
arranged a post march gathering at the Metropolitan 
Hotel and while the numbers were small this year 
they are looking for a much bigger attendance next 
year. 
Details will be much more widely publicised next 
year and we will be asking all RAEME brethren to 
join us there. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Things KIDS say 
 

A primary school teacher asked her class, "What 
was Jesus' mother's name?" 

One child answered, "Mary." 

The teacher then asked, "Who knows what Jesus' 
father's name was?" 

A little kid said, "Verge." 

Confused, the teacher asked, "Where did you get 
that?" 

The kid said, "Well, you know, they are always 
talking about Verge n' Mary.'' 

 

  

The association committee would like to thank everyone 
who attended and represented RAEME during the march 
as it is important that the Corps is seen to be alive and 
well during this type of activity. 
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Federation Star Members to Retire 
 
In recent editions we have been highlighting the number of RAEME personnel who have 
achieved this great milestone. 
 
Two of those recipients: 
 CAPT Wayne Birch 
 WO2 Grant Kuchel 
 are retiring at the end of this year. It is proposed to formally farewell them at the Corps 
Birthday Function on 3rd December this year as both have been long term members of 
the association and Grant was President for a number of years. 
 
Both are currently posted to the Army Museum of South Australia and are utilising their valuable technical 
skills in managing the control and storage of various artefacts and advising on restoration/rendering of 
weapons and equipment plus a number of other specialist activities. 
 
It is proposed that a summary of their civilian and military careers be included in the Sept edition of the 
Newsletter. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Membership Renewals 
 Due Now 

 

If the date shown against your name on 
Page 14 is 2017 or earlier your fees are due 
NOW 
 

You can now also pay by 
Electronic Funds Transfer 
  
BSB  065-127 
Account No. 00900324 
Account Name AEME-RAEME 
   ASSOCIATION of SA INC 
 

Please send an email to our Treasurer and 
Membership Member advising them of the 
payment. 
 tony.harriden1@defence.gov.au 
 robert.m1@bigpond.com 

CHECK THE LIST 
NOW 
See page 14 
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2017 

RAEME ANZAC 

FUNCTION  
 

The 2017 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Function, held on 
Saturday 22nd April, was a great success. It was 
again held in the Warradale Area Officers and 
Sergeants Mess. This venue has more space and 
better facilities than our previous location and will 
hopefully continue to be available for future 
activities.  

We all enjoyed the usual excellent barbeque which 
included steak, sausages and chicken patties plus 
the large range of delicious salads. A big thanks to 
John Howard and Brian Homes who do such a good 
job with the cooking. Thanks also to all the rest of 
the support team including Don and Raelene Harvy 
and Marg and Mike Culley. 

We were privileged to have our COLCOMDT COL 
David Cocker and his wife Robyn join us again for 
the evening. I am sure he enjoyed the function and 
meeting a number of people he had served with in 
SA and other places.   

The traditional “Remembrance Ceremony” was 
kicked off by Grant Kuchel who took the time to put 
together a presentation which included a couple of 
appropriate Anzac related songs. This was followed 
up with our COLCOMDT, Colonel Cocker reciting 
The Ode, and then onto the Last Post and Rouse, 
followed by the national anthem to complete the 
ceremonial components of the night. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A few faces you might recognise 
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See anyone you know? 

 

Next year you could be in 

the picture 
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WE NEED YOUR HELP 
 

BUNNINGS SAUSAGE SIZZLE 
 
 
As a fund raiser for the Association we have accepted the opportunity to run the Sausage Sizzle 
stall at Bunnings Marion on Thursday 20th July (8.30am to 4.30pm). 

We are looking for helpers on the day to assist with this activity; even a couple of hours will be 
helpful, as it will give others a break   

If you can help please contact Don Harvy on 0412 021 411 or Greg Rosser on 0423 715 464 

 

 

 

 

 

If you can’t help on this day but would like to help on future Sausage Sizzles please let us know and 
we will call you when we are offered future dates.  

 

 

Corps Port - Update 
 
This year’s Corps Port is being produced by HOC Cell at Bandiana. They have 
advised that the advertising and the order sheet will be released shortly.  

 
 

 

 

OLD MEN 

An elderly man in Queensland had owned a 
large property for several years. 

He had a dam in one of the lower paddocks 
where he had planted mango and avocado 
trees. 

The dam had been fixed up for swimming when 
it was built and he also had some picnic tables 
placed there in the shade of the fruit trees. 

One evening the old farmer decided to go down 
to the dam to look it over, as he hadn't been 
there for a while. 

He grabbed a ten litre bucket to bring back 
some fruit. 
 

As he neared the dam, he heard voices 
shouting and laughing with glee. 

As he came closer he saw it was a bunch of 
young women skinny-dipping in his dam. 

He made the women aware of his presence and 
they all went to the deep end. 

One of the women shouted to him, "We're not 
coming out until you leave!" 

 The old man frowned, "I didn't come down here 
to watch you ladies swim naked or make you 
get out of the dam naked." 

Holding the bucket up he said, "I'm here to feed 
the crocodile." 

Moral: Old men may walk slow, but they can 
still think fast. 
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Can you Help 

a book about RAEME 

As part of the RAEME 75th Anniversary celebrations, Workshop Company 
9 CSSB is creating a booklet of stories, anecdotes, articles, memorabilia and 
photos from members of the Corps.  

Contributions on all RAEME is welcome and in particular South Australian 
information is sought to provide a local timeline. 

The success of this initiative relies on contributions from all of us so think back, dig up the old photos and 
send them in. 

All information and enquiries can be directed to LT Kynan Lang; Kynan.lang@defence.gov.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

mailto:Kynan.lang@defence.gov.au
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Competition 

After digging to a depth of 100 meters last year, 
Russian scientists found traces of copper wire dating 
back 1000 years, and came to the conclusion that 
their ancestors already had a telephone network one 
thousand years ago. 

So, not to be outdone, In the weeks that followed, 
American scientists dug 200 meters and headlines in 
the US papers read: "US scientists have found 
traces of 2000 year old optical fibres, and have 
concluded that their ancestors already had 
advanced high-tech digital telephone 1000 years 
earlier than the Russians." 

One week later, the  Irish  newspapers reported the 
following: "After digging as deep as 800 meters,  
Irish scientists have found absolutely nothing. They 
have concluded that 5000 years ago, their ancestors 
were already using wireless technology." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Counselling 

The husband and wife go to a counsellor after 15 
years of marriage. 

The counsellor asks them what the problem is and 
the wife goes into a tirade listing every problem they 
have ever had in the 15 years they've been married. 
She goes on and on and on.  

Finally, the counsellor gets up, goes around the 
desk, embraces the woman and kisses her 
passionately. The woman shuts up and sits quietly 
in a daze.  

The counsellor turns to the husband and says "That 
is what your wife needs at least three times a week. 
Can you do that?"  

The husband thinks for a moment and replies, 
"Well, I can drop her off here on Mondays and 
Wednesdays, but I can't on Fridays, I golf.  

 

  

• 200km and just 2 hours away from 

Adelaide is a four bedroom holiday house 

• It accommodates 8 persons in 4 bedrooms 

• 2 double beds & 4 single beds 

• All you need to take is your linen, food & 

whatever you drink 

• The town has a Hotel, IGA, Butcher, Ice 

Cream Parlour, Hardware, Sports Store & 

General Store  

• 2 Petrol Stations & auto-gas is available 

• The Marina is available for boat mooring, 

launching & retrieval 

• For further information call Trevor or Lyn 

on (08) 8853 7191, 0428 851 139 or 

0422 162 204 

Port Vincent Holiday House  
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MEMBERSHIP 

Subs are due on 1 July in the year your 
membership is current until. If the date on the list 
below shows 2017, (or before) then you subs are 
due NOW 

Subs are $10 per year with a maximum forward 
payment of 5 years eg $50 for five years. 

All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please include details of 
your date of birth if you wish to claim the free “over 
75 year rule” membership. Electronic Funds 
Transfer is now available (see page 8). 

Remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 

According to the records, the following persons 
are financial members of the Association: 

Honorary Life Members 

Mike Culley, Eddy Kaminski, Bob Killoran, Grant 
Kuchel, David Turner, Greg Rosser. 

Current Members 

Wally Ade (2015), Milton Ahrens (2023), Frank 
Aldous (Over 75), Graham Amos (2019), Kurt 
Andersen (2016), Heath Arblaster (2013), Graham 
Arthy (2014), Joe Barton (Over 75), Paul Berk 
(2017), Wayne Birch (2018), John Black (2016), 
Helmut Bohn (2013), David Brand (2025), Kent 
Brown (2019), Shane Buckley (2017), Robert 
Butler (2017), Robert Castle (2019), Trevor Clerke 
(2020), Geoff Coat (2018), Brian Cogan (2016), 
Don Collins (2020), George Cooke (2016),Phillip 
Coppin (2017), John Corkran (Over 75), Ian 
Coulter (Over 75),Brian Cowell (2020), Peter Cox 
(2020), George Craig (2014),  Bob Davis (2021), 
Chris Duffield (2017), Nick Ebbs (2014), Len 
Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis (2014), Kym Everett 
(2013), Andew Ferguson (2016), Jim Fisher 
(2013), Brian Flavel (2019),Rodney Fletcher 
(2014), Jan Gancarz (2025), Charlie Gauci (2015), 
Bob Gell (2018), Nick Gogilis (Over 75), Steve 
Gough (2015), Tony Gow (2015), Stephen Green 
(2018), Robert Hansford (2013), Don Harvy 
(2020),Anthony Harriden (2021), Arthur Hasse 
(2013), Norm Hay (Over 75), Greg Hay (2015), 
Colin Haynes (2019), Tony Hinton (2017), Brian 
Holmes (2020), John Howard (2017), Gary Howell 
(2018), Rodney Hussey (2013), Graham Janz 
(2021), Juris Jaudzems (2019),Ian Jeisman 
(2015), Jeff Johns (2021), Lindsay Johnson 
(2013),Mark Johnson(2015), Kain Neale (2017), 
Eric Kelly (2021), Bob King (Over 75), Geoff 
Kohler (2020), Colin Kuchel (2014),  Alf Lee 
(2019), Warrick Lee (2021), Adam Leer (2013), 
Lou Leeuwrik (2021), Greg Lowe (2023), Chris 

Macintosh (2036), Tony Mackay (2019), Alan Marks 
(Over 75), Trevor Martin (2021), Bob Matthew 
(2017), Bob Mathews (2017), Fred McInerney 
(2020), Buzz Meakes (2020),Jake Meaney (2016), 
Terry Monten (2017), Ian Moody (2016), Ron Moran 
(2022), Richard Moyses (2018), Barry Naulty 
(2013),Kain Neale (2016), Ian Nicholls (2017), Gary 
Nicolescu (2020), Troy Oakes (2017), Peter Oliver 
(2014), Alex Oschmanns (2013), John Owen 
(2019), Frank Owen OAM (2018), Doug Pammenter 
(2017), Nick Papanikolaou (2020), Geoff Parker 
(2020), Trevor Parrott (2017), Roger Parsons 
(2014),David Pearce (2016) ,Greg Penno (2014), 
Rex Perry (2019), John Prince(2019), John Raftery 
(Over 75), Chris Rajasingham (2022), Hank Ramm 
(2018), Mick Reeve (2013), Pete Reynolds (2020), 
Greg Robinson (2016), Stephen Rogers (2017), 
Dennis Rowlands (2028), Ray Ryan (2022), Perry 
Sangster (2014), Brian Sayers (2009), Barra 
Schmidke (2013), Bob Silcock (2019), Vict( or 
Sobotnik (2019), Walter Soroka (2019), Max 
Sparrow (2017), Ian Starick (2014), Murray Stock 
(Over 75), Penny Stone (2012), Donald Sutherland 
(Over 75),James Szpunar (2017), Michael Tamassy 
(2020), Ian Taylor (2017), Bob Temby (2018), 
Graham Terry (2013), Simon Thomas (2021), 
Robert Thompson (Over 75)  Dick Tischer (2017), 
Ken Treloar (2014), Brian Tuohy (2019), Graham 
Tweeddale (2018), Damien Van De Velde (2016), 
Mark Van Oostveen (2020), Bruce Watson (2020), 
Graham West OAM (2019), Robert Whaite (2016) , 
Brett Wilkeson (2013), Craig Williams (2021), Brett 
Williams (2020), John Wilson (2017), Betty 
Winstanley (2019), Pat Wright (2014), Brian Yelds 
(2017), John Zander (2017), Pete Zander  
OAM(2022) 
Associate Members 

Marg Culley (2018), Anne-Michelle Howell (2021), 
Christine Kuchel (2019), Joan Lorraine (Over 75), 
Judy Moyses (2018). 
 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 

Please inform the Secretary, Bob Matthew, or a member 
of the Committee of Management of any change of postal 
address or email address. Please note the changes in 
the Committee – including contact detail changes. 
 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in 
this Newsletter are those held by the individual writers 
and contributors, and are not necessarily those of the 
President, the committee, the Association members, or 
the Editor. The spelling of names, groups and places are 
as given to the editor and the editor apologizes if they are 
in any way incorrect. 

 


